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Highlights of May Events!!!

CONGRATULATIONS
TIM LARDNER MEMORIAL
SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

YOU  MAKE US  PROUD!!!

JUNE, 2017

Chamber Voice



2017 GBCC Board of Directors
Executive Board

Terri Young                          505-864-4740
President,  BRECU

Carmie Carrejo                   505-966-2764
1st VP,  US Bank

Anna Duran 505-565-8400
2nd VP, SECU

Jennifer Hise                      505-864-1200
Treasurer,  CEMCO, Inc.

Carl Gallegos 505-205-3910
Past President, BNSF

Board of Directors
Pete Armstrong                  505-864-2084
Member, Armstrong Services

Bobbi Chandler                    505-864-4472
Member, VCNB/Media 9

Luz Collins                           505-864-7401
Member,  Wells Fargo Banks, NM

Tom Greer 505-916-5604
Member,  Fast Forward Property Management

Ray Vigil                            505-241-2529
Member, PNM Resources, Inc.

Robert Noblin                      505-864-4448
Member, Noblin Funeral Services

Roderick Storey                   505-865-6623
Member, NM Gas Co.

TBA
Ex-Officio, Belen Consolidated Schools

Jon Lechel                            505-925-8547
Ex-Officio, UNM-VC

Leona Vigil                            505-864-8221
Ex-Officio, City of Belen

Rhona Baca Espinoza            505-864-8091
Ex-Officio, Executive Director, GBCC

GBCC Office Team
JoElla Patterson
Membership Specialist, Office Manager

Emilio Carrejo
Student Volunteer
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Happenings

Anna Duran, 2nd Vice President of GBCC Board
present one of three Tim Lardner Memorial
Scholarships at the BHS Robing and Awards
Ceremony!!!  Sponsorship dollars at work!!!!

A HUGE congratulations to all
GREATER BELEN graduates:
Belen High School, Infinity High
School, Los Lunas High School,
Valencia High School, UNM-VC,
School of Dreams Academy!, St.
Mary’s School!!!
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Greetings Everyone,

What a wonderful community we all live in!  I was privileged to
attend Waste Management’s celebration of Belen’s “Hidden Gems”  last week at
Fat Sat’s.  Eleven outstanding citizens were honored for their tireless work helping
to make Belen a better place to live, learn, work and play.  I am proud to say that
our very own Rhona Baca-Espinoza was among those special people who were
honored.
We all know that Rhona is a bundle of energy and a tireless worker for the
Greater Belen Chamber of Commerce and the Belen Mainstreet Program, but did
you know that she has also volunteered thousands of hours of her time over the
last few decades for Pilot Club International?  She has and continues to serve in
leadership roles at the local, district and even International level.  The Pilot Club
is a non-profit organization that strives to promote awareness for brain-safe
practices, injury prevention and mindful behavior.  Please join me in giving Rhona
a huge “shout out” for everything she does to make the world a better place!
In closing, I hope to see many of you come out and support the Tim Lardner
Memorial Golf Tournament on Friday June, 23rd  at Tierra del Sol.  Please contact
Rhona and her team for details at 864-8091.

Your Networking Chamber President,
Terri Young

PRESIDENT’S  THOUGHTS



Greater Belen Chamber of Commerce
Office  News

Rhona Baca Espinoza,
Executive Director of Greater
Belen Chamber of Commerce
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A huge thank you to all who have already sent their support for
our Tim Lardner Memorial Scholarship Golf Tournament which is scheduled for June
23rd!! Tim the Great as he was lovingly called here was a constant source of support,
friendship and loved his community in a big way.  It is an honor to memorialize him with
our scholarship.   We will be presenting scholarships at our June 7th Networking
Luncheon at Holiday Inn Express in Belen.  It begins at 11:30 am and the cost is $15.00
pp.  We will celebrate our Member of the Month, and Traci Morerod from the newly
formed Belen, NM Community Watch Group will speak on the group.
Lots of great food and networking opportunities!!!

Plans for Rio Abajo 2017 Becker Street Festival scheduled for the last Saturday in
September (September 30th this year) are in the works. Many added events such as the 75
foot water slide, a Health Fair, new food vendors and added children’s events, a bigger car
show, a bike run, beer and wine gardens,  and a dance contest are part of this year’s Rio
Abajo which should be the biggest and best ever.  We are so excited that Al Hurricane, JR.
Will once again perform.  It is all free to our attendees!!! If you would like more
information on  sponsorships, our tentative schedule of events or on becoming a food or
non-food vendor at the event, contact our office at 505-864-8091.

Congratulations to our area high school seniors and UNM-VC graduates for making us
proud!! We wish you the very best!!

Blessings Always,

Rhona Baca Espinoza
Executive Director
GBCC
Rhona@belenchamber.com
www.belenchamber.org
505-864-8091

A BIG Woo Hoo to Our
Chamber Family!!!



H2 Academic Solutions on Becker St is
offering a great line-up of youth summer
camps! These are one week, fun filled,
academically themed camps for K-12. Some
of our themes are: Gladiators vs. Pirates;
Government; Route 66; River Exploration
and Planetary Exploration. Each camp is
two hours a day for five days. Why travel all
the way to Albuquerque for summer camps
when you can get the best, right here in
Belen? Call us at 505-453-3621 for more
information!

Extreme fitness is accepting Silver
Sneakers and Prime insurance which
covers gym membership.

This is Deanna from Extreme Fitness and
Enchanted Smiles!!

Extreme Fitness is located at:  301 E.
Reinken, Belen!!!!

Enchanted Smiles LLC, 305 Rio Communi-
ties Blvd., Belen, NM 87002, 505-864-2978

Please give a shout out to St. Mary’s
Administrative Assistant Ms. Janet
Montoya. She is receiving a Hidden Gem
Award from Waste Management next
week. Janet has been at St. Mary’s for 15
years and is the face and voice of St.
Mary’s. She wears many hats in her
position. On top of her secretarial duties,
her job sometimes requires cleaning up
after sick kids, plunging toilets, and keeping
the Principal on track! Not a job for the
weak! We salute her!
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New Members
Gail Armstrong

Welcome State Representative
Gail Armstrong to our

Chamber Family!!! She would
like to  us to feel free to contact

her with any concerns.  She
would like to become more I

involved in our county.
Contact Rep. Gail at

505-269-2364 or email at
gail@gailfornewmexico.com.

Welcome !!!

Welcome Hub City Brewing Co. to our
Chamber !!  Located at 202 Desoto Ave
in Belen, they can be reached on
Facebook or by emailing at
brewbeer4u@aol.com or calling
505-859-4064.  Hub City Brewing Co. is
the only brewery in Valencia County is
right off the Belen Railrunner Station.
It has a warm atmosphere, fireplace,
patio, cigar bar, refrigerated air.  Only
place on the planet where you can buy
all their draft beers.  They are offering a
discount to GBCC members:  $1.00 off
1st draft beer or sampler flight.  Wel-
come Tom Greer and company to our
Chamber Family!!!! They will have a
formal Grand Opening on Saturday,
May 27th at 3:00pm.



ARE YOU USING YOUR CHAMBER BENEFITS?
Insert your flyer in the Chamber Voice and keep Chamber
Members advised of your promotions

Workers Compensation Insurance through New Mexico
Mutual Casualty & SW Casualty Company, the carrier for
Chamber members.

For information, call :

Financial Network Investment Corp.                       864-6675

Tabet Insurance 864-2428

Baker Insurance 864-7491

Rio Grande Financial Network LLC                      865-3624

Medical Insurance Information:

Baker Insurance Services 864-7491

Benefit Plus, Inc. 450-4022

Financial Network 864-6675

Rumley Financial Services 864-9270

Rio Grande Financial Network LLC                        865-3624

Belen MainStreet
News

Belen Mainstreet
Partnership is challenging
businesses to place a pot
of  flowers outside their

businesses during the summer months!!!
If  we all do our part, we can make a

difference !!!  They are also looking for
volunteers to help keep the community

garden and the downtown free of
weeds and trash!!! Call the Chamber

office for more information.
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Special Member Info

LeRoy and Sylvia
Baca

Tillery Pontiac
Buick GMC

2221 Autumn Brush
Los Lunas, NM
505-565-3333

JH Enterprises
308 McCutcheon Ave.
Socorro, NM  87801

575-835-2198

Paradigm Physical
Therapy

1220 Camino del
Llano

Belen, NM  87002
505-861-1200

Holiday Inn Express
2110 Camino Del  Llano
Belen, NM  87002

505-861-5000

Adelante
Development Center
3900 Osuna Rd NE
Albuquerque, NM

505-864-1950

Clariant, Inc.
101 Christine Dr.

Belen, NM  87002
505-244-7066

Hair Innovations
403 S. Main St.

Belen, NM  87002
505-4337

Al’s Styling Salon
210 A. South Main
Belen, NM  87002

505-864-4201

Baca Law Offices
2214 Sun

Ranch Village Lp.
Los Lunas, NM

87031
505-652-1987

Rutilio’s New
Mexican Foods
455 N. Main St.

Belen, NM  87002
505-864-0093

ReMax Gallery
P.O. Box 370

Los Lunas, NM
87031

505-866-2500

Sachs 5th Real Estate
and Auction

225 N. Main St.
Belen, NM  87002

505-864-8081

Membership Renewals!!!!!!!!



Everyone had a great time at the new Hub City
Brewing Co.!!!

May after hours HIGHLIGHTS

The Greater Belen Chamber of
Commerce is so pleased to honor Larry
Scripter, CPA as our May Member of the
Month!!!

Larry Scripter, CPA specializes in
accounting and tax preparation services
for a wide variety of clients. They
specialize in:

Tax return preparation and tax planning
for individuals and small business.
Bookkeeping, payroll services and
financial statements for small businesses,
Partnership, Corporate, Estate and
Fiduciary tax return preparation,
Annual participation in Continuing
Professional Education courses offered
by local  chapters of national accounting
and tax associations keeps their firm on
the leading edge of ever-changing tax
laws and accounting methods.
Computerized offices and internet access
ensures clients accurate, efficient, state-
of-the-art service at a competitive price.
Thank you Larry for being a longtime
supporter of our Chamber and the
community!!!!
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Mayor Jerah Cordova shared all the
exciting news about new businesses coming

to Belen!!!
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